WAVERLY VOLUNTEER FIRE DEPARTMENT

BUSINESS MEETING 12/13/05
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Chief Dan McKenzie called the business meeting of the Waverly Volunteer Fire Department to order, Chaplain Frazee led the department in devotions.



The minutes of the previous meeting were read and there being no corrections or additions were approved as read.  The treasury report was given and the bills against the department were listed, a motion to accept the report and to pay all bills was made by Dennis Happle, with a second heard from Bryce McKenzie, motion carried.


Roll was answered by 34 members with 1 excused and 1 absent.



It was reported that John Homeister is in the hospital in Iowa City. Correspondence was read.


In committee reports, Dennis reported that things were still on track for the building. Jim McKenzie reported for the aerial committee that things are getting closer. The dance committee reported we are stuffing envelopes tonight after the meeting. Reminder was given from Will that the Christmas potluck is this Sunday.


In unfinished business Rob said that are in please pickup and pay for shortly. Dan reminded that there are NIMS classes coming up. He also talked about 807 having some switches added, please take note of these additions. Rob reminded that after calls everyone needs to help get trucks back into service.


In applications for membership Lisa Burman up to be voted off of probation, vote was taken by secret ballot, and Lisa was placed onto active status. Motion by Rob to destroy the ballots, 2nd by Bryce, motion carried. Dan reported that Scott Roser has been through the physical and passed, he is up for vote to be placed onto probation. After some discussion it was decided to wait at this time until we find out more about his plans for the future. A motion was made by Dennis and 2nd by Matt to wait, motion carried.


In new business, Dan passed around a new device to shut down sprinkler heads, they will be in 804. There will be a 16 hour Hazmat class in Fredricksburg January 14th and 15th. Hazmat recert. Date at some out of town stations will be on the board. We will be hosting County meeting in January it will take place at the airport on the 11th at 7:30. Jimm McKenzie, John, and Steve will help with the meal. Pat talked about doing a fireworks shoot for another organization, there was some discussion that followed. Cards were passed out for ideas on next years training. Jim McKenzie took over the chair for the elections of officers.


Nominations for Chief

Dave Nelson, Dan McKenzie

Dan-Elected


Nominations for 1st Assit. Chief
Jim McKenzie

Elected by acclimation


Nominations for 2nd Assit. Chief
Dennis Happle
Elected by acclimation


Nominations for 1st Capitan 
Kevin Miller, Jason Dorman, Pat Shields
Kevin-Elected


Nominations for 2nd Capitan
Jason Dorman, Pat Shields

Pat-Elected


Nominations for 1st Leut.
Jason Dorman, Jim Schute

Jason-Elected


Nominations for 2nd Leut.
Jim Schute, Steve Faga

Steve-Elected


Nominations for Treasurer
Jeff Soash, Glenn Engle

Jeff-Elected

A motion was made by Rob to destroy ballots, 2nd by Will, motion carried. Dan mentioned that information for winter fire school is on the board. 


Fire calls for the month were read and discussed. Motion to adjourn by Dennis, 2nd by Shane, motion carried.


Respectfully Submitted

Jeff Soash, Secretary










